
[image: image3.png]



Llangan Community Council[image: image2.emf]Cyngor Cymuned a  Llangan  


Minutes of the Ordinary General Meeting held via Zoom on Tuesday 3rd November 2020 at 7:00PM
1. Welcome, record of Members present and apologies for absence

Attendees: Cllr Keith Jones (Chairman), Cllr D Hammond, Cllr Karl Jones, Cllr B Hayball-Jones, Cllr L Brookes, Cllr P Wilson, Cllr L Howells, Cllr Blethyn
Note: Cllrs Keith Jones and Cllr B Hayball-Jones were present via a Zoom audio link. The meeting was, therefore, chaired by the Deputy Chair, Cllr L Howells 
Also present: K Protheroe (Clerk). Cllr C Cave
Apologies for Absence: Cllr D Reed, PCSO A Stone
2. Disclosure and confirmation of declarations of interest 

There were no new declarations of interest.
3. To receive the Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting held on 6th October 2020
It was proposed by Cllr Howells to accept the minutes of the OGM as a true record; this was seconded by Cllr Hammond and agreed by all. 

The Chairman confirmed that he would sign the minutes when the Community Council met next in person.
4. To consider any matters arising from those minutes not covered elsewhere in the agenda

There were four matters arising.

Agenda Item 9. September 2020: The Clerk confirmed that he has not yet contacted the bank to determine it provides a pay-in-by-phone service
Agenda Item 9. September 2020: The Clerk advised the Community Council that the Vale of Glamorgan Council (VOGC) has served the appropriate notice in respect of the Yr Efail footpath requesting a Definitive Map Modification Order so that the footpath is formally registered as a public footpath
Agenda Item 14. September 2020: The Clerk confirmed that Declaration of Interest forms for Members have been sent out, and thanked members who have returned them

Agenda Item 10. October 2020: The Clerk has written to the VOGC requesting details of the grass verges maintained by them, but has yet to receive reply

5. Public session

There were no members of the public present.
6. To consider Police Matters
The Clerk informed the members that since the Community Council’s October 2020 meeting, one crime had been committed in the area: a public order offence in Llangan. 
7. To consider County Council matters
The Community Council thanked Cllr Cave for her written report and noted its contents. 
Cllr Cave update members on the VOGC’s parking charges policy, and the excellent progress in respect of the new Treoes children’s playground. The final proposals will be published imminently prior to commencement of the works.
Cllr Cave confirmed that VOGC officers would be happy to attend an OGM to discuss the Yr Efail play area and how the outstanding adoption issue could be resolved.

Action Point: Clerk to invite VOGC officers and arrange attendance
8. Code of Conduct and Local Resolution procedure
The Community Council considered the revised draft of the resolution process. 
It was proposed by Cllr Howells that the amendments should be accepted with the following exceptions:

· the proposed amendment to section 3.3 should be deleted as there can be no presumption that all matters to be investigated would be minor in nature

· the proposed amendment to section 3.7 should leave actions concerning repeat offences to the Chair, with consultation with other members of the Community Council/Clerk as he/she sees fit
The proposal was seconded by Cllr Wilson and agreed by all.
Action Point: Clerk to make the require amendments to the policy
9. LCC defibrillators: Update
The Clerk briefed members on the monitoring and servicing functions that Welsh Hearts provide as part of the warranties that apply to the defibrillators at Llangan and St Mary Hill, and Treoes community halls. The Clerk explained that he is still making enquiries to establish the warranty responsibilities of the companies who provided the defibrillators in the villages of Llangan and Treoes.
Action point: The Clerk confirmed that the corroded Treoes defibrillator heated box would need to be replaced and that he would obtain quotes for the December meeting
10. To consider Community Centre Reports on Llangan and Treoes Halls including Llangan extension
10.1 Llangan Hall: The Clerk advised that the hall management committee has contacted the Community Council with a request for financial assistance. Members of the hall committee attribute the position to unexpected exceptional costs and the hall’s lack of income due to the lockdown closures and the difficulties involved in re-starting bookings in a Covid-secure way.
The Community Council emphasised its support for the hall, as it is a valuable community asset, and the work of the local volunteers who mange the facility. Whilst willing to assist, the Community Council was disappointed that it was not aware of the problems until now.
It was, therefore, proposed by Cllr Karl Jones, that the Community Council should assist as follows:
· The Clerk should liaise with the hall committee to brief the members on the potential availability of a £1,000 grant via the VOGC’s  'Lockdown - Non-Domestic Rate Grant' scheme
· In the unlikely event that the hall should not qualify for the grant, the Community Council would make an immediate loan of £1,000 to the hall to be repaid on a periodic basis to be agreed by the Clerk

· The Community Council would stand ready to offer future assistance. To enable it to do so the Community Council would require quarterly reporting of the hall’s financial position to commence

· Cllr Howells, the Community Council’s newly appointed representative to the hall’s management committee, and the Community Council’s Clerk would meet with the hall committee to discuss future reporting requirements as and when the pandemic allows

The proposal was seconded by Cllr Howells and agreed by all.

The Clerk updated members on delays in reconciling the final account in respect of the hall’s new extension. The Community Council’s project manager, the VOGC, was attempting to resolve outstanding matters with the builder, but had been unable to do so to date due to a lack of engagement by the building company. The Clerk continued to work with VOGC and had advised WEFO of the delay in finalising the project.

10.2 Treoes Hall: the Hall was readying itself for re-opening following the most recent lockdown.
11. Quarter 2 Management Accounts 2020/21
The Clerk outlined the details in the Quarter 2 Management Accounts. He confirmed the adjusted half-year surplus was £3005.58 after allowing for the payments to be made, which were outlined in the report. The Clerk advised members that at this stage of the year there were no budgetary concerns.
The Community Council noted the Clerk’s report and the accounts report.
12. To consider the Clerk’s report including matters of a financial nature
The Community Council noted the Clerk’s activities detailed in the report.
The Clerk presented the spreadsheet of the highway issues raised by members following the presentation of the VOGC’s Operational Manager Engineering, Neighbourhood Services and Transport at the October OGM. The members agreed that the prioritisation of the list had to be considered further and should be included on the December OGM’s agenda.

The Clerk outlined the Council’s financial position. The Community Council’s 
funds as of 5th October 2020 = £30, 425.48. The cashbook reconciled to the 
bank statement as of that date. The Quarter 2 reconciliation had been sent to 
Cllr Brookes for her scrutiny and subsequently approved.

There have been no receipts since the October report to the OGM.

There were seven payments that required the Council’s approval. It was 
proposed by Cllr Wilson that the following payments should be approved:
	K Protheroe - Q2 Clerk's salary
	£661.40

	HMRC - Clerk's salary Q2
	£150.60

	Councillors’ allowance 2020/21: Cllr D Hammond
	£150.00

	Councillors’ allowance 2020/21: Cllr D Reed
	£150.00

	Councillors’ allowance 2020/21: Cllr L Howells
	£150.00

	Councillors’ allowance 2020/21: Cllr Karl Jones
	£150.00

	Councillors’ allowance 2020/21: Cllr B Hayball-Jones
	£150.00



This was seconded by Cllr Howells and agreed by all.
13. Planning matters

The Clerk advised the Community Council that the following application had been approved by the VOGC:
Planning Application No. 2020/00961/FUL (CR) 

Location: Tan Y Lan House, Pant Ruthin, Fach Lane, St. Mary Hill 

Proposal: To Remove Condition 1 and Vary Condition 2 relating to Rural Enterprise Dwelling imposed on planning permission Ref 2019/00659/FUL 

The Clerk also advised the Community Council advised that the following application had been declined by the VOGC:
Application No. 2020/00798/FUL

Location: Candide, St Mary Hill

Proposal: Proposed first floor extension to replace existing roof and internal

alterations to the property. Current 4-bedroom arrangement bungalow,

changes to 7-bedroom home

The Clerk further advised the Community Council that the following new application required the members’ consideration:

Planning Application No. 2020/01186/FUL (TP) 

Location: The Old Stables, Pant Ruthin Fach Lane, Treoes 

Proposal: Conversion and extension of existing garage to living accommodation 
The Community Council had no objection to the application.

Action point: Clerk to advise the VOGC

14. To consider any correspondence and associated replies required 

The Clerk advised that no correspondence report was required for this meeting. The Clerk explained that correspondence received is either referred to in the relevant reports or has been copied to members in the period prior to the meeting.
The Community Council noted the Clerk’s report.
15. 
Recommencement of meetings in person

The Chair proposed that this matter should be deferred as a consequence of the current position in respect of the pandemic. This was agreed by all members.

16. Treoes allotments: Update
Cllr Blethyn advised the Community Council that the planning application relating to the allotments was nearly ready for submission to the VOGC. He would keep the Community Council abreast of developments.
17. 
To receive any announcements from Councillors 
The following matters were raised by the members:
· Cllr Brookes updated members in respect of the school governors’ meeting
· Cllr Wilson briefed members in respect of matter relating to Ward Jones, Bridgend
· Cllr Wilson requested an update at the next OGM in respect of the land adjacent to the Croft, Llangan and the subject of village greens generally
· Cllr Hammond updated members in respect of the new traveller’s site
· The Clerk advised members that he had contacted the VOGC regarding the revised letting criteria in respect of Cwrt Canna and was awaiting a reply
18. Time, date, and venue of next meeting
The Community Council was reminded the next Ordinary meeting will be on Tuesday 1st December 2020 at 7:00pm via Zoom
19. The meeting closed at 20:38pm 
a. Signed:


b. Dated: 
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